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DRAFT
ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, October 15, 2004
ROOM 305 - Mohegan Campus
1:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order at 1:40 p.m. by Tony Benoit. 

Nursing Info. Literacy Program – Linda Perfetto, Lili Rafeldt and Mona Florea shared a presentation that was given in Boston at the New England Association of Library Instruction and National League for Nursing Conference in Orlando, FL.  It was very informative and very well done.  Kudos to all of the collaborators!
LAS/GS Information – Susan Topping-Zander informed division that HIS 201/202 (common course numbered) will not fulfill TRCC LAS/200 level courses.  They are still being taught as 100 levels here at TRCC so they won’t count as advanced courses even though they are labeled at the 200 level.
LAS 250 – Interdisciplinary Studies in LAS was approved in curriculum committee meeting this morning for Spring 2005 semester.  This is a team taught, writing intensive course emphasizing the application of theoretical knowledge and quantitative tools to explore an academic theme chosen annually by the college.  This course will stress the integration and synthesis of knowledge from a variety of disciplines in the Liberal Arts and sciences.  Assignments will stress critical analysis, independent research and interdisciplinary thinking.

Please participate with George Rezendes’ efforts with the student surveys.
Dean’s Report

Met with architects recently who would like to meet with program coordinators from the following disciplines:



Hospitality




Nursing




Art




Criminal Justice




Early Childhood Education/Child Care Center

They will be on campus again on November 3.  A schedule of times will be set to meet with them.  The purpose of this meeting is to outline allotted space and how best to use it.

Dean Branchini also noted that she and Dean Goetchius will be going to a workshop sponsored by group of architects who specialize in libraries in NYC on October 27th.  Anyone interested, please contact her.

The architects will return to meet with the Oversight Committee and Cabinet on November 8.

Concept master plan is scheduled to be delivered by the architects on December 15th.  Deadline to State is early January, 2005.  
Dean Branchini asked President Jones to announce the Interim Director of Engineering Technology position here at TRCC.  President Jones noted that TRCC will be the community college with the most technology in the state and is the future of engineering technology.  We need to have space that can be interchanged with other technologies.  An internal search for designated person to act as the interim director from June to June will be conducted.  This is an umbrella position encompassing all the technologies.  Much discussion ensued regarding this particular position.  One question was whether it would eventually become a permanent position.  Pres. Jones stated that this was not the intent.  It was then stated that if this were to become a permanent position, would it then go through the customary channels as all full-time positions do.  The faculty were assured that if this were to happen, yes the normal channels would be followed.  More discussion ensued.
A motion was made by Terry Delaney that the Academic Division support this position as a temporary position and if it is deemed that it should become permanent, it would come back to the Division for discussion; seconded by Tricia Anziano; approved with one opposing vote.

Brian Kennedy, Christine Languth and Betty Williamson presented a graduation checklist for faculty to follow when doing graduation audits.  It was noted that the application deadline for Spring 2005 graduation is now November 15.

Announcements

Phil Mayer announced that he is the coordinator for the Academic Division for the Connecticut State Employees’ Campaign this year.  He will be coming by to speak to faculty and staff.
Ann McNamara announced that she would be presenting a new program proposal for Diet Technician. 
Governance will be held on Monday, October 18th at 8:15 in Room 204A on the Thames Campus.
It was suggested by Christine Hammond that perhaps we would have a themed academic division meeting on classroom behavior; perhaps at the November meeting.
Developmental education will be one of the topics for a themed division meeting.

There being no further business, a motion was made for adjournment.  So moved.  The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.

Next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for Friday, Nov. 19, 2004

At 1:30 p.m. in Room 102 on the Thames campus. 

